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Principal’s Report 

Dear parents and carers, 

 
The Importance of Reading 
There has been a lot of discussion in the news recently about the importance of reading at home with your child 
on a consistent basis. This seems such a simple thing but the difference it can make to your child’s learning is 
amazing. Reading is the cornerstone of ALL education and parents need to make sure their child is reading every 
night. Children can read alone, with their parents or being read to. In the age of technology and social media, the 
amount of books read (compared with over a decade ago) has dropped, making it more important than ever to 
build our children’s ability to read through nightly reading sessions.  
 
The old saying of ‘if there is no investment, there is no dividend’ applies not only to money, but also to the time 
that we are prepared to put into supporting our children at their reading development. As a father of two chil-
dren it is important that I continue to ‘invest’ in them (no matter how busy or tired I am when I get home from 
work) and find the time to support them with their reading.  
 
In the end, the ‘dividend’ will be that I have raised children that have had the best chance to reach their full po-
tential and be the best they can be. That is a big pay-off for investing a little bit of time each night.  
 
Education Support Day 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank each and every one of you for the invaluable support that you pro-
vide our school community. Your hard work and dedication have not gone unnoticed, and your contributions to 
our school's success are immeasurable. 
 
Throughout this year, you have consistently gone above and beyond in your roles to ensure that our students 
receive the highest level of support and care possible. Whether it is in the classroom, outside in the playground, 
or office, your tireless efforts have made a significant impact on our students and their families. 
 
Your kindness and patience have made a difference in the lives of students, and you've provided a welcoming and 
supportive space for all students. Your willingness to assist whenever and wherever needed has contributed to 
making our school the best it can be. 
 
I am continually impressed by your level of professionalism and expertise. You bring a wealth of knowledge and 
experience to our school, and your contribution to the broader educational community has been immense. 
 
As we recognize and celebrate your contributions, I want you to know that your work is truly appreciated, and I 
am grateful for the opportunity to work with you. So, on behalf of the entire school community, I want to express 
my sincere gratitude and appreciation for all that you do. 
 

Thank you for all that you have done, and will continue to do for our students. 
 
Student-free days for the reminder of 2023 

• Term 4 - Monday 6th November 

• Term 4 - Monday 18 December 
Term 4 - Tuesday 19 December 
 
Enrolments 
The school has commenced our prep enrolments for 2024. If you have any neighbours, friends or family interest-
ed in a tour of our beautiful school, please give them the school number to book a tour on 03 5659 2356. 
 
Regards  
Michael Smethurst 
Principal 
michael.smethurst@education.vic.gov.au 

mailto:michael.smethurst@education.vic.gov.au


IMPORTANT 

DATES 

 

JUNE  

1st June 
Regional Cross Country 

6th June 
Lightning Prem– Football/Netball 

7th June 
World Environmental Day 

Book Club Orders Due 

12th June 
Kings Birthday—Public Holiday 

13th June 
State Cross Country 

19th June 
Parent Teacher Interviews 

23th June 
Last Day of Term 2 

(2.30pm Finish)  

 

JULY  

31st July– 2nd Aug 
Grade 3/4 Camp 

 

AUG  

31st July– 2nd Aug 
Grade 3/4 Camp 



 

Divisional Cross Country 

Last week, 11 of our students travelled to Stony Creek to    

compete at the Divisional Cross Country.  

We are extremely proud of each and every student as they 

showed great resilience and gave their very best. 

Congratulations to the following students who placed in the 

top 12 of their division, they will now go on and compete at 

the Regional Cross Country; 

Jordyn M. (12th), Kye F. (9th), Olivia M. (6th), Madison V. 

(11th) and Imogen M. (2nd).  

 



 

 

Fruit Salad, yummy, yummy!! 

This term, the Prep and Grade 1 Students have been 

learning how to write and follow procedures.  

As part of their learning, the Preps and Grade 1 stu-

dents had to complete a ‘How to make a Fruit Salad’ 

procedure, following step by step instructions using real 

fruit.  

The Prep’s made fruit skewers and the Grade 1’s made 

a bowl of fruit salad. They all did an incredible job and it 

looked delicious. I think it’s fair to say that eating their 

fruit salad at the end was the best part!!! 



What’s happening in Science..  



Regional Cross Country 

Congratulations to our 5 competitors 

who competed at the Reginal Cross 

Country in Drouin yesterday.   

 

Once again, we are incredibly proud 

of each of our students, they gave a 

tremendous effort and showed great 

sportsmanship.  

Congratulations to Imogen M. who 

came 11th in her Division. Imogen 

will now go on to compete in the 

State Cross Country.  







 


